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THE FAR WESTERN DISTRICT Association of Barbershop
Chapters was authorized by the Society to be organized in a
letter dated October 22, 1946 and signed by “International
President” Frank H. Thorne and “International Secretary”

Carroll P. Adams.  The purpose of this book is to cover everything that
has happened since in the 50 year life of the FWD. Contest leaders, District
officials and District award recipients are listed in the Appendices.  For
the news items I relied heavily on back issues of the Far Western District’s
Westunes Magazine, realizing that some similar items probably didn’t
get in.

I am indebted to many people for the information contained in
this history of the Far Western District. There are too many to mention
but the following people were of particular help: Bob Bisio (my
predecessor as District Historian), Floyd “Blackie” Blackwell (early FWD
member), Ruth Blazina-Joyce (Society Museum Curator/Archivist), Dan
Daily (Society Publications Editor), Howard Cooper (first FWD
Historian) Lloyd Steinkamp (early FWD member) and EVERY Westunes
Editor.  Much of the information came from the Westunes which started
in September 1951, edited by Dick DeBusk.  Before that, District
Secretary Dick Schenck kept District and chapter officers up to date with
a newsletter.

In Harmony,

El Wirt
FWD Historian
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